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Established in 1906

Schoharie County Conservation Association



          
                    
         SCCA Minutes of meeting held at 
                    
  SUNY Cobleskill College in the Curtis Mott 

                                     Building on October 27th, 2016
                           Dave Wood, SCCA Vice President called the meeting to order at 7:15 with the pledge
     of allegiance with 7 in attendance.  Clubs represented were Middleburgh Rod & Gun, Long Path North Hiking, NWTF Schoharie County Ridge Runners, Trout Unlimited, West Fulton Rod & Gun, and Schoharie County Whitetails Unlimited.   Also in attendances 3 college students. The Sept – Oct minutes were approved with a motion from Carl Stefanik, seconded by Walter Zeh. The treasurer’s report for October was approved with a motion from Carl Stefanik, seconded by Dave Wood.  
The membership has received the SCCA T-Shirts. Sell for $ 20.00 each with SCCA small logo on the front and big logo on the back. Liz Reinhart is the POC for selling the t-shirts.  518-339-2464 
The members decided to push the presentations off for a month. We still have two SUNY Cobleskill students who have been approved for the scholarship but still need to do their presentations. Mitchell Monini is researching a project on the impact of hydrogen sulfide on stream macro-invertebrates in the Brimstone Creek located in Sharon Springs, New York. He will do his presentation at the October SCCA meeting.  Mary Mulvihill is currently doing a project on Rainbow Smelt, Their Comeback in Otsego Lake. They will do their presentations during the 2016 fall semester. Briana All will be doing a presentation about the trip to Raleigh, North Carolina at Novembers SCCA meeting also. SCCA sponsored Briana, a SUNY Cobleskill college student going who attended the Wildlife Conference on Oct 14th thru Oct 16th. Our great NYS Governor won’t let the college spend any state funds for this event because of the location. 
Carl Stefanik attended the meeting on October 13th about concerns from the Lead vs. Non-Lead Bullets meeting at SUNY Cobleskill. They gave a handout of gun shops in the area (Schoharie excluded) that sell non-lead bullets. Not all readily available. Some copper bullets hard to find for certain calibers. Started with a 20 minute video about effects of lead bullets, eagles feeding on dead deer, etc. There was a five member panelists, each giving a 3-5 minute presentation then answering questions.  DEC, Franklin Mtn Hawk Watch, NYS Health Dept. and SCCA (Dave Simkins). How lead/non-lead bullets travel/expand/shatter within target.  Lead slugs not as damaging since they move slower. Effects of non-lead on barrels of rifles and muzzleloaders. No copper fragments found in meat. There were lots of college student who attended this meeting. 
SCCA has submitted our 2017 budget request to the Schoharie County Treasurer’s Office along with the Board of Supervisors for their review.  For several years the SCCA has received financial support from the Schoharie County. SCCA officers will attend a meeting in Schoharie on November 9 @ 5 PM with County Finance committee.   

Please don’t forget to purchase a Habitat & Access Stamp this year when purchasing your Hunting & Fishing licenses. This year the New York's habitat serves a vital role in maintaining healthy and sustainable fish and wildlife resources for all to enjoy! Whether you are an angler or hunter, birder or photographer, purchasing a $5 Habitat & Access Stamp is the perfect way to help conserve New York's remarkable wildlife heritage and habitat. The stamp this year is a young black pond turtle.      

Region 4 - New York Fish & Wildlife Management Board: Minutes from the FWMB meeting on September 28th 

Chairman Mike Zagata called the meeting to order at 6:45 PM with the Pledge of Allegiance. Dave McLean made a motion to approve the minutes of the June 22, 2016 meeting; second by Randy Davidson. All were in favor; none opposed. So carried.

STATE FISH AND WILDLIFE MANAGEMENT BOARD - Dave McLean reported the need to reduce deer herds and kill doe due to extensive deer damage to forests. Mike Clark advised that a citizens’ science program will be launched next spring to assess the quality of woods utilizing general public participation. Dave suggested introducing the program to Science teachers in every high school. Mike Zagata suggested that substituting “hunting” with “culling” may be more appealing for some.

At Cornell, Mark Whitmore (mark.whitmore@cornell.edu) is heading the study focusing on hemlock adelgids with a $50,000 grant to eliminate wooly adelgids; one-third of state forests are hemlock. Researchers in Oregon have identified a bug that attacks the adelgids effectively; however, the insects cost $4/each; there is a need to generate funds to invest in insects. Dave noted that the Butterfly Conservatory in Oneonta is ideal for the study. He suggested participation to identify additional hemlock hedges at old area hotels. He encouraged interest from Trout Unlimited noting that the loss of hemlock will also cause the loss of cool water for fish. The other main issue discussed was the increase in habitat stamp sales (from 1,700 to 3,500) due to the pop-up on vendors’ computers; commissions to licensed vendors have also increased. Ruffed grouse license plates are not as popular as bluebirds. Moose blood samples are being conducted in the Adirondacks to get a handle on the population. The helicopter crew noted healthy moose in good condition. Fort Drum Fish & Wildlife and Cornell University (www.fortdrumdeer.org) are studying coyote, bobcats and fisher. Does are tagged with transmitters to find why young fawns are disappearing. Region 7 has agreed to help work on the Otsego Lake boat launch; Legislator requested aerial photos.

Chris VanMaaren, Region 4 Fisheries Manager – Chris reported updates: Canadarago Lake: routine netting yielded a handful of young walleye from stockings; 14-pound brown trout and usual assemblage of panfish. Stocking of walleyes to double and compare raceway vs. pond spring fings.  Platter Kill: EWP project post-Irene is coordinated out of Central Office; stream is currently sub-surface; delay due to contractual issues. Blenheim-Gilboa: cooperative effort to improve fisheries; add constant water level pond and habitat improvement on upper reservoir; improve boat launch from Minekill State Park on lower reservoir. Otsego Lake: Bi-annual netting at six standardized sites showed highest Lake Whitefish netting in recent years; Lake Trout netting numbers are down but their condition is improving; Walleye seem to be recruiting in the absence of Alewives; most Lake Trout and Walleye caught are wild.  Butternut Creek: shocked three times since Brown Trout stocking was terminated; Brook Trout were collected at all sites; 13-15” fish were harvested along with Burbot which are unique to the watershed.  Batavia Kill Reservoir: dam repaired and re-filled; Netting showed a fair number of Brown Trout, a large number of Creek Chubs and a coup of White Suckers.  Oaks Creek: electrofishing occurred at 5 sites; Smallmouth Bass and Fallfish were present at all sites; the warm/dry summer had a negative effect on the Brown Trout and Brook Trout.  Quacken Kill: placed thermographs; robust brown trout fisheries comparable to previous years.   Charlotte Creek: Brook Trout found at most upper sites and Brown Trout up to 15” at some lower sites; abundant, aggressive Rusty Crayfish; lack of Fallfish and Smallmouth Bass.  Dead crayfish in Kinderhook Creek are not atypical; boom or bust cycle.  Manorkill/Conesville Town Park: stream restoration project stabilized stream; abundant brown trout.  Hoosick/Little Hoosick: sampling a couple hundred fish at six sites for PFOAs and PFOS to determine eco-system impact.  Peter Innes related that the source of pollution could be from ground water contamination, dumping or an industrial accident. PFOAs in plastic and Teflon have been banned for about a decade. The EPA has implemented standards for long-term exposure; the Department of Health will determine if there is a reason for concern.   East Sidney Reservoir: started stocking policy two years ago; tons of forage.  Johnsonville Reservoir: needs to be shocked after water chestnut is cut back. Canadarego: will conduct Alewife sampling.  Schoharie Reservoir: try to stock Cisco.  Otsego: Coordinate with Cobleskill students to conduct egg-take for Lake Whitefish; reefs were not built last winter; create more spawning habitat.

Replacements for retiree’s Patty Riexinger, Phil Hulbert, and Shaun Keeler have not been announced; Ed Woltmann is currently the Acting Chief for the Bureau of Fisheries. 
Dave McLean asked if electroshocking would kill zebra mussels in White Fish spawning habitat; Chris noted that clean reefs and adding rocks/stones over the years should help.  
DEP is committed to warm water release going north into the Schoharie Reservoir; the Esopus is too warm. The Division of Water will attempt plumbing through the dam. Walleyes are still be stocked in the reservoir; the Walleye fishery is doing well.

Mike Clark, Region 4 Wildlife Manager - Jim Farquhar has been appointed Wildlife Bureau Chief in Central Office. Approval was received to back-fill Mike’s prior position as Furbearer Biologist and Sportsman’s Ed Coordinator.

The Hunting and Trapping Guide had a few errors, including many wrong page references. Another change was that the antlerless only portion for the first two weeks of bow season was rescinded to include either sex harvest. This was for certain WMU’s (WMU 4J only in our region) across NYS. Early bear season is over; there are no totals available yet; however, 142 were harvested as of yesterday. Next year’s goal is to include WMU’s 4O, 4W and 4S in the early bear season. There were a lot of agricultural complaints and thousands of dollars in corn damage this year due to the drought as there was no natural forage. Need to get the message out that it is illegal to feed bears. Nuisance bear permit-holders can keep and consume meat; the skull, hide and claws need to be sent to DEC; gallbladders cannot be kept and is stated as a condition on the permit; new regulations re tagging requirement. Harley wants changes to keep nuisance beaver for pelts or bait. Do they have to be buried? Can the meat be kept? Intent for pelts, spring beavers can be kept until 5/1.

Fall turkey: can take single bird from 10/15-10/28. DEC’s Operations crews have made maintenance improvements at almost all of our WMA’s: habitat and access, planted apple trees, improved parking lots, accessible duck blinds, trails, mowed fields, replaced culverts. The Chairman requested that pamphlets/maps for WMU’s remain stocked. Last few years, Seasonal Fish and Wildlife techs placed signage and painted boundary lines at WMAs; signs now at Bear Swamp.

Young Forest Initiative: Vinegar Hill WMA habitat management plan was approved; the timber sale is listed on website for bids; 10% early succession cutting timber for wildlife. Louise Keir almost done; Margaret Burke, Stockport, Capital District, Partridge Run in process.

Good pheasant stocking maps available on website under pheasant stocking. Map of roads shows fields, hedgerows, etc. Mike requested that Reps find additional private land sites; no minimum acreage requirement; get youth involved. Presently, there are zero sites in Rensselaer County, two sites in Columbia County; however, one is in a WMA. Contact Wildlife Tech Bob Benson at (607) 652-2456. Need varies by county. Dave Wood asked why Franklinton Vly is not stocked – if multiple landowners agreed to allow stocking of pheasants, R4 wildlife would potentially stock there again. Currently not enough property.

Waterfowl season starts Saturday, October 1st. Waterfowl dates are listed in the Hunter and Trapper Guide. Sportsman Ed requires homework; can be uploaded from DEC website for free, purchased from online vendor, or manuals are available from DEC or instructors. Dave McLean said that originally, older instructors objected to the homework; now reacting positively pursuant to quality one-day classes.

  Get word out: All fisher trapping requires free mandatory permit and effort log; log, jaw or skull must be returned to DEC to age data. A permit is required for Bobcat in 4F, 4O, 4A Harvest Expansion Area; no effort log or carcass submission for bobcats required this year.

New regulations for closed otter season offset trigger regulations; reduced to 8 ½” jaw size on body-gripping traps.

Small traps that were currently allowed to be used on or near beaver dam during a closed otter season will now also be allowed to be used on or near beaver lodges.

Furbearer Management Cooperator Patch provides incentive to trap; also available for reporting incidental animals to DEC, must submit carcass, turn-in road kill, information leading to conviction; donation of beaver meat - Will be in next year’s guide. 
Richard Steele inquired as to water chestnut issues. Contractor sprayed herbicide on 16 acres at Vosburgh Swamp; treatment will take a couple years. It was noted that someone is experimenting with bugs to eat water chestnut. Mike will look into – it appears that Cornell is doing some work to determine if this is feasible.

Crossbow same as last year – last two weeks of archery season, all through the regular firearm season and muzzleloader. A muzzleloader privilege is required to hunt with a crossbow.

Peter Innes, Natural Resources Supervisor - Received approval to post for habitat and wildlife biologists. Thompson Lake delayed due to contractor issues.   Susquehanna boat launch completed; finalized this year with docks.  Kaaterskill Falls bridge upstream was supposed to be done by Columbus Day; contractor delays pushed completion to mid-November.  NY Works winding down in 3 & 4; NY Works #5: Basswood Pond improve day-use, fishing, trail work and lean-to’s in 2017, and Beals Pond in Masonville. Aikens Marsh was deemed insufficient for good fisheries.

Dave McLean asked if boy scouts or eagle scouts could help with marking at Basswood; depends on scope of project.  Mt. Hayden UMP plan are progressing. Public meetings coming up for Colgate-Windham-Blackhead UMP’s. New staff person in Planning is paying off. Delays to open space plan; trying to finalize; waiting for approvals - maybe end of October.

Region 4 has 40% of the land acquisition projects this fiscal year. Recently closed on 1 ¼-acre parcel; 700-acres in Columbia County before end of calendar year; all have hunting/fishing/trapping rights. Easements in Columbia and Rensselaer Counties; to develop easement only; no hunting/fishing/trapping/camping rights; 2-4 years to complete. Initiated by the Commissioner, the Executive Staff took the Sportsmen Ed class. Mike Zagata suggested that Biologists should think about the proposed expansion of half-billion solar panels and the impact on habitat and disposal of hazardous waste. He recently met with Senator Seward, who agreed to champion 480a amendments; possible incentive for managing wildlife. The 80% tax abatement is hard on towns. He suggests discussing recommendations to DEC regarding management activities, hemlock, 480a language, beaver dams/trout, at the next FWMB meeting. Peter Innes noted that last year, the executive bill to amend 480a was disliked by the consulting foresters and it went away. He suggested an opportunity to address at different level. The 480a program significantly impacts Sullivan and Delaware Counties. There are almost 1,000 properties in Region 4. The 10-year commitment requires intensive management and presents staffing issues. Dave McLean reported Burlington $200,000 lost revenue. Dave Woods – youth deer – can take either sex, no antler restrictions under 16; new this year: can take bear during youth season. Mike Zagata believes that changes would create work for wildlife biologists by helping consulting foresters with 480a plans. The next Region 4 FWMB meeting will be held on Nov 16th @ 6:30 PM at the Middleburgh Rod & Gun Club.  
(SCOPE) Shooters’ Committee on Political Education:  The next Schoharie County Scope Chapter meeting will be held on Nov 17th at the Middleburgh Rod & Gun Club. The winner of the Henry Golden Boy was Nicholas Crossland from Schenectady, N.Y. A profit check was presented to the Middleburgh Rod & Gun Club to be used for the archery building addition. Check your membership at www.scopeny.org.  Steve Aldstadt has resigned from NYS SCOPE Chapter. An external financial audit is being done for the State Board. Almost all the State Board Officers have been replaced. New President, Treasurer, Secretary. Bud Schroeder is still Chairman of State Bd. 50 plus years.  
West Fulton Snowmobile Club: Meetings are held at the West Fulton Firehouse on the 1st Wednesday of the month @ 7:00PM. For more information call President Aaron Hamm @ 827-6881. 
Cave Country Riders Inc.: Snowmobile Club - Meetings are held at the Eagles on Legion Drive in Cobleskill, the 2nd Thursday of every month @ 7:00 pm. From October - March. POC is Terry Bradt 518-234-7331.  

Jeep Club: Meetings are 7:30pm on the second Thursday of every month, summer meetings at the Club property, and winter meetings at Stella Motors in Cobleskill. There are 48 members in the club to date. POC: Terry Keller - 234-3004. 
Middleburgh Ridge Runner’s Snowmobile Club: Meetings are held on 2nd Wednesday from Oct – April. @ Pasta Grill in Middleburgh. For more information call 518-285-6473 or 518-295-8554.

Schoharie County Pistol League: League is starting back up on October 11th. POC – Dick Shaul 528-827-4687, Jim Hilt 607-538-9603, and Hank Mulbury 518-296-8492. Shooters welcome. There are four teams, shooting at three clubs. There have been some questions about the Pistol Recertification requirement due to NYS SAFE Act. On September 20, 2016 NYS Police, Lieutenant David Stebbins, head of the Pistol Permit Bureau reviewed our obligation.  The State Police will be launching a web site where Pistol Permit Licensees can be recertified either online or by downloaded paper form. There is no scheduled launch date for this web site or the recertification process.  Only the due date, January 31, 2018 for all license issued prior to January of 2013. The filer will need to provide certain identifying information, address, etc. and will need to list on this application all handguns that they possess.   This is pistol only, not long riffles. The recertification transaction is between the State Police and the Filer, not the County.  The County will be involved to rectify issues that arise such as when the information on the recertification differs from what the State Police have.  During this process the County Clerks will receive information on who has recertified so that they can mark their records accordingly. The State Police will contact the filer to resolve any discrepancies between the application and their existing records. The goal of the State Police is to create a database for use by law enforcement, Licensing Officers, and Mental Health.  All applications will be cross checked against the data bases of DMV, Mental Health and Federal Criminal Data Files. It was not clear if the State Police would be sending out individual notification letters to permit holders by mail or use other means such as email. The State Police WILL NOT be issuing a card stating a permit holder is recertified.  The permit holder will be receiving a letter stating that their permit has been recertified.  There will be no requirement that a permit holder carry proof of recertification. The State Police will be creating an online data base to check recertification for Law Enforcement Licensing Officers. The responsibility of the permit holder will be fulfilled when the recertification form is submitted to the State Police.  Thus, if a problem arose where recertification was delayed, but submitted before the deadline, licensee is still legal. If the form is submitted electronically the permit holder will receive a receipt that can be printed out.  If submitted by mail it was recommended that the application be sent by certified mail so that there will be proof of mailing. The State Police pistol permit office is comprised of four sworn officers and 20 civilians. The new Lieutenant in charge is David Stebbins and his contact information is:

Pistol Permit Bureau 1220 Washington Avenue, Building 22  Albany, NY 12226-2252 

Phone: (518) 464-7120  Email : david.Stebbins@troopers.ny.gov

 At the end of recertification. The State Police will send to the licensing officer (County Clerks) a list of people who are in their records and did not recertify. The Safe Act states that upon a failure to recertify, the permit SHALL be revoked.  The State Police were uncertain if the revocation was automatic or if the licensing officer had to act. The State Police indicated that the County Clerks will be responsible for taking action to send a permit for revocation, and if the revocation is not automatic, the licensing officer (Judge) will have to affirmatively take action to revoke.  So far the State Police have not been working with the Office of Court Administration to answer this question and discuss possible procedures.  The exact process of revocation for has not been set and remains murky.  This includes who would be responsible for investigations of the lapsed permits for either gun location or retrieval, as well as whether a judge may revoke, then immediately re-issue.  It was stressed that the Role of the State Police is as record keepers, not licensing officers making decisions on individual permits.  It was mentioned that there is an exemption from revocation in the law for persons who have not been notified of their need to be recertified because of change of address. 

Please note the above items are my best recollection from the presentation and thus may be a less than perfect interpretation.  I have had these comments reviewed by a few Clerks who were present for their corrections and comments.

 The actual section of the safe act that refers to recertification is:  Penal Law 400.10 (B)  All licensees shall be recertified to the division of state police every  five  years  thereafter.  Any license issued before the effective date of the chapter of the laws of two  thousand  thirteen  which  added this paragraph shall be recertified by the licensee on or before January thirty-first, two thousand eighteen, and not less than one year prior to such  date,  the state police shall send a notice to all license holders who have not recertified by such time. Such recertification shall be  in a form  as  approved by the superintendent of state police, which shall request  the  license  holder's  name,  date  of  birth,  gender,  race, residential  address, social security number, firearms possessed by such  license holder, email address at the option of the license holder and an affirmation that such license holder is not prohibited  from  possessing firearms.  The form may be in an electronic form if so designated by the superintendent of state police. Failure to  recertify  shall  act  as  a revocation  of  such license. If the New York state police discover as a result of the recertification process that a licensee failed to  provide a change of address, the New York state police shall not require the licensing officer to revoke such license. 
Summit Sno Riders: Meetings are 6 pm first Monday of the month (September thru April) at the Summit Conservation Club at the end of Bear Gulch Rd. (109 Club Road) in Summit.  See www.summitsnoriders.com.  518-287-1961. Snowmobile Safety Course -Sponsored by:  Summit Conservation Club, Saturday Dec. 3rd     9:00 AM - 6:00 PM 

For additional details about the course please call: Donna Rivenburg  518-287-1961
SUNY Cobleskill College: SUNY Cobleskill student Chapter of Ducks Unlimited will have an Auction/Banquet event on November 17th @ 6 PM. Location will be the Elks Lodge in Cobleskill. 
Coby Fish & Game Club:  The next club meeting will be scheduled and advertised in the SCCA newsletter. The club is planning on stocking $600 worth of tiger trout in the Cobleskill Holding Pond during the month of each May. 
Conesville Rod & Gun Club:  Meetings are held at the old Conesville Fire house. To be a member you must live in the town of Conesville. POC - call Dewey Irving @ 607-588-6978. The Veteran’s Pheasant Hunt was a big success, big turnout.   
Schoharie County Ridge Runners (NWTF) –For more information contact Dave Hendrick, phone: (518) 657-1787 or Liz & Don Reinhart 518-673-3965.  Memberships are $35 per year. Web site is www.NWTF.ORG.  
 Summit Conservation Club: Club meetings are held on the second Monday @ 6 PM of each month.  The club would like to thank everyone who supported their Breakfasts and Stuffed Pizzas events.  This is what pays the bills for the year.       

Schoharie Valley Trappers: trapper class was held this fall at the Middleburgh Rod & Gun Club. Check NYS DEC Website.   POC is Kenny Hellijas: klhellijas@hotmail.com  518-234-3715 - Trappers should note changes to fisher and marten trapping seasons, as well as changes to some general trapping regulations. "Hunters and trappers' input and concerns were an important part of the changes made to fisher trapping seasons beginning this fall."  

While coyote hunting season began October 1 in much the state, hunting seasons for other furbearers such as bobcat, raccoon, and fox begins October 25. Trappers should be aware of changes to trapping regulations for fisher beginning this fall, including the requirement of a special permit and expanded opportunity for fisher in select Wildlife Management Units in central and western New York. The changes to the fisher trapping season include: 
This fall will be the fourth season for the bobcat "Harvest Expansion Area" (HEA) in Wildlife Management Units 3R, 3S, 4A, 4F, 4O, 5R, 6R, 6S, 7S, 8T, 8W, 8X, 8Y, 9J, 9K, 9M, 9N, 9P, 9R, 9S, 9T, 9W, 9X, and 9Y. The season in the HEA runs from October 25 through November 18. Bobcat hunters and trappers in the HEA are required to obtain a special, free permit from their regional wildlife office; however, bobcat hunting/trapping activity logs and submission of the bobcat skull, jaw, or carcass are no longer required.  To obtain a free fisher, fisher/marten, or bobcat HEA permit, hunters and trappers should contact the regional wildlife office or apply by e-mail. Only one fisher or fisher/marten permit is needed to trap these species anywhere in New York where the season is open, and only one bobcat permit is needed to hunt or trap bobcats in the HEA. Hunters and trappers must provide the following information:  •Name,  •DEC ID # (from license or back tag),  •Mailing address,  •Phone or e-mail,  •Species (fisher, fisher/marten, bobcat).  •If requesting a permit by e-mail, include the county or WMU where you plan to hunt (bobcat) or trap (fisher, marten, or bobcat). To apply by e-mail: wildlife@dec.ny.gov; type "Fisher/Marten Permit" or "Bobcat Permit" in the subject line. To apply by phone or in-person: 1130 N Westcott Rd, Schenectady, NY 12306 or 518-357-2007
Schoharie Co. Chapter of Trout Unlimited: The college club is meeting on the second Monday of each month in the new building, Center for Agricultural Resource, room 002.  Clear Water Chapter meetings held 3rd Monday of each month at the Albany Ramada located on Watervliet Ave. Ext. off Exit 5 of I-90 (Everett Road). Join us before each meeting at 6:30pm for a tying demonstration, meetings begin at 7:30pm. Clearwater Chapter of Trout Unlimited's mission is to conserve, protect and restore the Capital Region’s trout and salmon fisheries and their watersheds. Clearwater Chapter of Trout Unlimited will accomplish this mission by participating in local, state and national initiatives. We fund these efforts by raising conservation funds through our banquet, our classes, member fees, and donations, combining our funds with grant funds and partnerships where possible. Trout Unlimited Has Been Fighting for Coldwater Fisheries Conservation for 56 Years. NYS DEC has posted a notice to anglers: Please don't fish the Esopus Creek from the Shandaken Portal down to the Ashokan Reservoir right now. If you live near, or fish the upper reach of the Esopus Creek (see map), you probably have noticed that the water level has dropped and the creek has become brown with suspended sediment. Normally, water from the Schoharie Reservoir enters the Esopus via the Shandaken Portal, supplementing the natural flow of the creek and helping to maintain its trout population. Unfortunately, drought has reduced water levels in the Schoharie Reservoir and the portal has been bringing highly turbid (sediment laden) water into the Esopus. DEC Fisheries staff are concerned that this turbid water will hurt the stream ecosystem and trout spawning, which begins soon. In response, we have reduced the amount of water from the Schoharie Reservoir to the Esopus. Water levels in the Esopus will drop further, drastically reducing aquatic habitat. Fish in the Esopus Creek could be very vulnerable to anglers and natural predators. Nonetheless, DEC Fisheries staff believe the trout population will be better off than if the trout try to spawn in mud-laden water. DEC will continue to monitor the flow, water turbidity, and the stream ecosystem. We ask that anglers do not fish the Esopus Creek from the portal down to the Ashokan Reservoir during these stressful conditions. Emergency regulations will soon temporarily prohibit fishing downstream of the portal. 
Richmondville Fish & Game Club: Monthly meetings are the first Monday of each month at either the Richmondville Municipal Building or club property located on High View Rd. The club’s new website address is www.richmondvillefishgameclub.org . The drawing for the raffle was drawn on October 1st. Tom Sossei won the Barnett Crossbow, Maryellen Davenport won the 17’ ladderstand and David Wilson won the Ground Blind.  
Whitetails Unlimited: The next Whitetails Unlimited meeting will be on Nov 14th  @ 7PM at Earl Berg’s house on Cripplebush Rd. for reviewing the financial budget and make decisions on scholarships, the sponsoring of youth campers and donations to the many organizations request we get annually. The Schoharie County Chapter of Whitetails Unlimited plans on donated two more 50 Caliber Black Powder Rifle to the Venison Program this fall and the SCCA for their 2017 Kayak Raffle held at the end of the Schoharie County Fair in Cobleskill. We will discuss the date for 2017’s banquet. This year’s banquet was held 9/25/2016 at The Roadway Inn Suites in Cobleskill. We had 125 diner tickets sold. It was a good event with over 80 items being live/silent auctioned off. The four main raffles had local winners. Joshua Kopacz won the Compound Bow & Savage 22 Rifle, Tiffany Roe won the Henry Golden Boy, Jim Votra won the Whitetails Commemorative 30-06 Rifle and Destiny Brownell won the card raffle for the Monster Moto Scooter. There were two other Rifles sold during the live auction.             
Long Path North Hiking Club: The next meeting is on November 10th  @ 6PM at the Schoharie Library.  There are currently 177 members. The NYPA has started a project of designing the walkway bridge. They still hope to get this built this year. The funding for the project has already been approved as per Mario Roefaro, project manager. They will continue to keep LPNHC in the loop.  Here is a schedule for hikes and events for this fall/winter. Nov 12 LP Sect. 30, Eminence /Burnt Hill State Forest, 5 miles, Call Don Allard for details. Nov 19-Dec 11 Southern Zone Big Game Hunting Season; be safe if you go out, wear bright orange! Dec 31 Featherstonehaugh State Forest, 2.5 miles, Leaders: Mark & Carol. Jan 7 Leader’s choice hike, call Dan for more info. Jan 21 Partridge Run snowshoe/hike, 3 miles, call Carol & Mark for details. Feb 4 Looking Glass Pond trails, 3-4 mile on snowshoes, Leader: Clarence. Hiking leaders are as followed: Carol & Mark Traver 518-295-8039 or Clarence Putman 607-538-9569, Marilyn Miles 518-768-2870, Dan Kwaitkowski 827-8377, George Spohn 518-505-7097, Steve Babbitt 518-295-8535, Don Allard 518-577-7741. Send dues to LPNHC % Cherie Clapper P.O. Box 200 West Fulton, New York 12194.  
Middleburgh Rod & Gun Club: Ten new members voted in and three more read for a vote next month. There were 42 in attendance at the October meeting. The club is looking for a new Recording Secretary. Kim Maley had to resign because of a permanent shift change. Mike Agiovalastis is the new contact for the club calendar. His e-mail address is miketa@nycap.rr.com and phone number is 518-265-9127 for reservations (Use of clubhouse). The Fields of Grace Auction will be held on December 3rd from 11 AM – 2 PM. The Christmas party will be held on Dec 10th from 11 AM – 3 PM.  The December raffle tickets are all out to sellers. Dick Price is chairmen.  All tickets must be turned in on 11/29/16 @ 6:30 PM.  The drawing for the Legendary Frontiersman Commemorative Winchester Model 94 was Reuben Bennett, a club member. Pistol League started  up on the 2nd Tuesday in October. Plate Shoots are done until next spring. The SUNY Cobleskill college students have started shooting archery again on Friday nights. A motion was made to name the Archery building addition for Larry Strack, Larry‘s daughter Kelly donated 3 new compound bows for the youth archery program along with over $2000 donation toward the Archery building extension.  The archery building addition will break ground in October.  A building permit has been given to the contractor. There will be two windows added to the construction at a cost of $700. Once started the building should be up in two to three weeks, weather permitting. Equipment is on site. The club is applying for a NRA grant to help pay for modification to the indoor pistol range. Club patches still available - POC is Pete DeBartolo. Youth archery will start up January 6th 2017.  The third reading of the by-law changes were read in November and will be voted on @ the December meeting.     
West Fulton Rod & Gun Club: Meetings are held on the first Tuesday of each month @ 7PM. The next meeting is December 6th  and will be held at the West Fulton Firehouse. At the August meeting the membership voted on a donation of  $500 to NYS DEC to purchase feeder fish for Looking Glass Pond.  The membership has decided to table the donation $500 for the Middleburgh Rod & Gun Club’s archery building addition at this time. It was reviewed during the August meeting but was never approved. The memberships also approve the sponsorship of Emily Skowfoe who attended NYS DEC Camp during the fair week at a cost of $350. The membership also voted on donating $500 to Wes Layaway for the continued efforts of Animal & Bird Rehabitation Center in Middleburgh. The membership has approved to run a raffle for a Henry Golden Boy 22 caliber Rifle with the drawing at the December 10th club party. 1000 tickets will be printed and sold for $5 each.  POC will be Ryan Hamm 528-4568. Tickets were mailed out to membership in the September newsletter. The club did hold the Tim Murphy 5K run from Max Shaul’s Park to Middleburgh on October 8th. Volunteers were needed for registration, traffic control and timers at the finish line. Aaron Hamm and Dave Wood were POC. The Nature Trail located by the Middleburgh Elementary school was reviewed. The membership approved to purchase some material to make repairs.  The Club’s motto is “Put Back More Than You Take”.   
SCCA website address is http://www.schoharie-conservation.org/ Anyone with information for the SCCA newsletter can send it to my e-mail address. mzeh4@nycap.rr.com.  The next SCCA (Schoharie County Conservation Association) meeting will be held on November 17th and will be held at SUNY Cobleskill in the Curtis Mott Bldg. [image: image1][image: image2][image: image3]
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